
Hello, 
 
My name is Paul Schaefer, owner of Schaefer Stage Lighting, LLC. I have been in 
business in Madison since 2006. My clients include the Overture Center, Epic Systems, 
Sub Zero, Madison Opera, Forward Theater, UW Opera, Cycropia Dance, and most of 
the other dance groups and theaters in town including the local High Schools. I was 
hired by Alisa Davis to install specialty lighting at Lush Lounge during the construction 
phase. It was always my understanding that Alisa was the sole owner of the Bar. I was 
referred to Alisa for the job because we share the same landlord. 
 
All purchasing and installation agreements done by me for the Bar went through Alisa. 
All contractors I worked with or referred to Alisa all coordinated directly with Alisa as the 
owner. I was initially introduced to Robin last summer during construction. Alisa said 
Robin was hired as the Bar Manager, but I only had limited interaction with Robin. Alisa 
is and always has been my main point of contact and I believe the only one on the 
lease. All payments to me have all come from Alisa.  
 
Alisa informed me over a month ago that Robin had been fired for cause because of 
missing money. Alisa asked me not to respond if Robin tried to contact me. She also 
asked for more time to pay her outstanding balance for the lighting fixtures and 
installation. In part she said this was because of the missing money but also the multiple 
closings after the letting go of Robin.  
 
It is my hope that Alisa can get her license reinstated and get past these troubles so she 
can reopen with a more professional Bar Manager. This would help a great deal so she 
can be successful and of course finish paying for the lighting system I installed. 
 
Regards, 
Paul Schaefer 
Schaefer Stage Lighting, LLC 
 
 
 


